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Aberford C of E Primary School 
10th September 2021

Class 1 Newsletter – Autumn 1 

This letter is to let you know about some of the lovely things that we have planned for our first half term. It will also give you a brief overview of the Early Years Foundation Stage (EYFS) and some key information. 



The Early Years Foundation Stage (EYFS)

What is the Early Years Foundation Stage statutory framework? 

The Early Years Foundation Stage (EYFS) statutory framework is a government document that all schools and Ofsted registered early years providers in England must follow. It sets standards for the learning, development and care of your child from birth to five years old. The standards ensure that your child will learn and develop well and are kept healthy and safe.

What will my child be learning? 

The EYFS framework outlines seven areas of learning and development and educational programmes. The three prime areas of learning are Communication and Language, Personal, Social and Emotional Development and then Physical Development.  There are four specific areas of learning, through which the prime areas are strengthened and applied. These areas are Maths, Literacy, Understanding the World and Expressive Arts and Design. 
How will my child be learning? 

The EYFS framework identifies the essential role of play in your child’s development. It is through both child-led play and play guided by an adult that your child will develop confidence and relationships with others. Through play, we will help your child to extend their vocabulary and develop their communication skills. The EYFS framework identifies three characteristics of effective teaching and learning. These characteristics are Playing and Exploring, Active Leaning and Creating and Thinking Critically. 
A greater focus on teaching specific skills will occur as your child progresses through their Reception year, which will help them to prepare for Year One.

How will I know how my child is doing?

We will use our professional knowledge to understand your child’s level of development. If we have any concerns about your child's progress, we will discuss these with you. Three formal assessments take place during the EYFS:

-Two-Year Progress Check (this will happen between the ages of 24 to 36 months) 

-Reception Baseline Assessment (at the start of the Reception year) 

-Early Years Foundation Stage profile (at the end of the EYFS)
Discussions at Parents’ Evenings will inform you on how your child is progressing. At the end of the academic year, a report will be given to you to inform you of your child’s progress and whether they have met or are continuing to work towards their Early Learning Goals (ELGs). There are 17 ELGs that your child is expected to achieve by the end of the EYFS.

The changes to the Early Years  Foundation Stage framework

The Early Years Foundation Stage (EYFS) has been reformed and there is a new EYFS framework that all schools and settings are required to follow from September 2021. These national changes have been made to better support all pupils’ learning and development. It is also the aim that the new framework will better prepare pupils for the transition into Key Stage One. 

There are some elements of the EYFS that have not significantly changed and some that have. Below are some of the key points from the new EYFS reforms that include relevant changes: 

*Early Years staff will be spending less time on large amounts of written observations and assessments for evidence collection. This means they can spend more time supporting and engaging with the children and their learning and development needs. 

*Pupils will no longer be assessed against statements from an age band category. Instead, staff will use their experience and knowledge to monitor if a child’s learning and development is on track for their age. 

*The early learning goals at the end of reception have been changed to become more clear and easier to understand. Staff will use their judgements to assess if the children have met these goals at the end of the EYFS and inform parents/carers.

*There is an emphasis on improving pupil’s language and vocabulary through increasing opportunities for conversations, reading of a wide range of books and holding discussions around activities in other areas of learning. 

*Literacy and numeracy skills focused on in the EYFS have been adapted to better match up with the National Curriculum that starts in Year One. 

*There is no longer an exceeding judgement at the end of Reception. Pupils will instead be challenged to have a greater depth and understanding of ideas.

*Safeguarding and welfare of pupils is still of upmost priority, with the added mention of teaching pupils about the importance of good oral health and how to keep teeth clean and healthy.
We hope that this has given you an insight into how/what your child will be learning this academic year. If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to ask. 

Class Dojo 


We use Class Dojo in school to communicate with parents and to send out newsletters. If you do not already have access to our Class Dojo, please give Mrs Jones your email address to be added to it. 





Tapestry


Tapestry will be set up in the coming weeks. Look out for an email to join our class. Tapestry is an online journal system and we use it to share observations about your child. You can also share pictures, videos and home learning with us, which we will look at in school with the rest of the class. 














Marvellous Me! 





Our topic for this half term will be called ‘Marvellous Me’ and will focus on us! We will be looking at our bodies, our families, birthdays, special celebrations/events, keeping healthy, our senses and friendships. 





Alongside this, we will be learning about our new school and learning to follow the school rules. We will spend some time exploring the school and getting to know everyone. 














PE – Physical Education 





We have PE on a Tuesday afternoon and a Thursday afternoon. 





Our first PE lesson will be on Tuesday 14th September. We will start by changing our shoes and socks into our trainers/pumps and will build up to getting changed into our PE kits from the 21st September. Please ensure that your child’s PE kit stays in school all week. We will then send it home to be washed on a Friday. 





PE kit – a white t-shirt, red/black shorts, trainers/pumps, a navy/black non-branded tracksuit for outdoor lessons. 

















What to bring to school…


Please ensure that your child has a named water bottle in school each day as well as a coat. In the EYFS, we explore and play outside in all weather. You are welcome to leave a pair of wellies or outdoor shoes in school for the wetter/colder months. 








Staffing 


In Class One, we are very lucky to be supported by lots of members of staff. Our class teacher is Mrs Jones and our teaching assistants are Mr Thomas and Mrs Sadler. We are also supported by Mrs Shaw in Class Two and by Michaela, our PE teacher. 











Reading 


We will be starting phonics lessons very soon. As the children learn new sounds, they will start to bring reading books home each week. More information about phonics and helping your child to read at home will be sent out soon. 





Lunch 


We will 
































What you can do to help at home…


*Encourage your child to get dressed by themselves, including fastening their coats and shoes. This will help during PE lessons and at playtimes. 


*Read to your child regularly from a range of fiction and non-fiction books. 


*Encourage your child to write/copy their name and practise writing letters correctly. 


*Begin to spot numbers, for example on houses and post boxes. Practise counting and writing numbers. 


*Encourage your child to eat correctly using a knife and fork. 














